
MINISTRY OF PUBLIC WORKS 

 

MARITIME ADMINISTRATION DEPARTMENT 
 

NOTICE TO MARINERS 
 

No. 115 (2024) Guyana 

OFFSHORE GUYANA 

ExxonMobil Guyana Limited (EMGL) has concluded with the near shore pipe laying 

activities from the West Coast of Demerara to Offshore within Guyana’s Exclusive 

Economic Zone. 

All previous limitations such as the marine exclusion zone/work Area; Wet Storage Area and 
Transits Corridors is now cancelled and mariners are free to transit general area. 
 
All navigational buoys marking the above mentioned areas were removed. 
 

 
 

Inset showing area that were cancelled and now free for transit 
 
                

This notice supersedes information provided in Notice to Mariners 74 of 2024. 

Communication can be made to the Georgetown Lighthouse on VHF Ch. 16 for further 
information. 

G Archer 
Harbour Master (Ag) 
For Director General 
 

August 07, 2024 


